BUCKDEN
Parish Council

Romany Cottage, Buckden

North Yorkshire. BD23 5JA.

Tel: Skipton (01756) 760365

Minutes.
Minutes of the Meeting of Buckden Parish Council held on Monday 11th September at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1.
Apologies for absence.


These were heard from CC Mrs. S. Marshall. The email to CC Mrs J. Mulligan had bounced back to say she was ‘unavailable’ until July 22nd.


In Attendance: PCs Mr. G. Schofield (Chairman), Ms. A. Peters, Mr. J. Sayer, Mr. C. Thornborrow, Mrs. J. Deadman, Mr. T. Berry (Clerk) and 4 members of the public. Mr. I. Mann who was to address the Meeting was also present.

2.
Minutes of the previous Meeting. – including July’s Minutes. The July Meetings minutes were approved by Mrs. J. Deadman, seconded by Ms. A. Peters and the August Meetings minutes were approved by Mr. J. Sayer and seconded by
Mr. C. Thornborrow. Both sets of Minutes were accepted as a true record.
3.
Matters arising.


3.1
Visit by Iain Mann – YDNPA (ref: 4858 & 4931)
The Chairman, Mr. G. Schofield welcomed and introduced Mr. Iain Mann who informed the Meeting that he had taken over from Kate Hilditch who was now happy in her new role as a mother.

Mr. Mann in his role as Area Ranger has responsibility for a large area of countryside. There informed us there are problems with the drainage on paths up to Buckden Pike. For this work contractors would have to be employed.


He then said new gates had been erected by Buckden Bridge which gave easier access onto the Dalesway foot path for less mobile persons. They were reducing the barriers along the Dalesway by replacing some of the squeeze stiles with gates.


In Greenfield Forrest they are looking for grey and red squirrels with the help of Tilhill, the landowners.


The North Yorkshire Police were attempting to enforce the recent legislation aimed at reducing damage to the countryside caused by 4X4 vehicles and off road bikes. The Police were asking for assistance from anyone seeing misuse in the National Park to make a note of the vehicles number plates and inform P.C. Simon Crossly at Grassington Police Station.


Mr. Mann then spoke of the ‘Haytime Project’ where seed from meadows where flowers were in abundance could be collected for redistribution to areas where flora was of ‘poor quality.’


Funding may be available for suitable ‘innovative’ projects aimed at improving quality of life in the Dales.


Mr. Schofield tenants the land on the far side of the wall at Buckden Pike. He informed Mr. Mann that this wall is being destroyed by walkers putting the stones into the peat bogs and he fears the wall will soon become derelict. Mr. Mann said he will be looking into the availability of ‘Visitor Damage Grants.’ It may be possible to set up a long term project to make crossing points in the wall on open access land. He will arrange a Meeting with Peter Katic (N.T. Warden) and Mr. Scofield to discuss whether new signage may help with the problem.
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Ms. Peters asked about the National Parks policy re: Caravan Sites and the need for planning permission. Specifically to the small site on the Buckden Rd. opposite the racehorses Inn. Mr. Mann stated that the site had been officially approved and given ‘Open Access‘ status. Any problem could be addressed to the National Park Enforcement Officer. Mr. Berry (Clerk) said CC Mrs. S. Marshall was looking at this issue.

Mr Schofield thanked Mr. Mann for coming and addressing the Meeting. 

Mr. Mann can be contacted in Grassington if there are any further problems or queries. 


3.2
Bill & Mike Wilkinson’s retirement letter. (ref: 4974) (August Meeting report from Mrs. G. Wilkes) Mrs. Wilkes reported that she had collected £270 in donations. With this she was going to buy a carriage style clock for Dorothy and Mike and a fob watch, which was to be engraved for Bill. She had also managed to buy some unusual ‘glass’ cards to which she was to attach to their backs the names of the contributors to the presents. There was to be a ‘secret’ presentation in Buckden car park on September 19th at 4.00pm – Clerk to arrange photographer Stephen Garnett from The Craven Herald to attend. Dorothy Mike and Bill to be invited by Clerk to come so the school children could say ‘Goodbye’ and to be asked to bring their bus.  

3.3
Letter re: disturbances at Buckden House – response. (ref:4937 & 4940)


Email re: above from J & J Cowpe and Megan Lightfoot. (ref: 4950) The Clerk read out the response to the original complaint to the Council from 

Mrs. Midwood. Two letters were read out, one from Mr. & Mrs. J. Cowpe and Mrs. M. Lightfoot, the second from Mr. P. Breen. Councillors discussed their contents but stressed that when local parties were held in the Village there could also be a disturbance – how could there be differing values? Dr. Newman said this ‘party’ was a commercial enterprise and that was why it was different. He had had correspondence with Education Bradford who had said complaints were initially dealt with by the offending Property Manager and there was an established ‘Complaints Procedure’.

The subsequent correspondence has resulted in Serco, who are the management company dealing with Buckden House, asking their Dr. Cox, Head of Cultural and Enrichment Services to have a Meeting with Dr. Newman and representatives from the Parish Council. This will then ‘sort out’ the problem so it does not happen again. 

Dr. Newman gave Clerk the correspondence for filing. (ref: 4966, 4967, 4968, 4969, 4970, 4971, 4972 & 4973)

Clerk to inform Mr. & Mrs. Cowpe and Mrs. Lightfoot this is happening.     


3.4
CDC – Revised Model of Conduct Training. (ref: 4904 & 4936B)



Code of Conduct Recommended for Parish Councils. (download)
Councillors reminded by Clerk of Meeting at Cracoe/Rylestone Village Hall on 
18th September.

3.5
‘A History of Buckden’ – hand operated Fire Engine. (ref: 4906, 4937, 4957 & 4963) - noted

3.6
YDNPA – Correspondence with them regarding the development at Swarthghyll 
Farm, Oughtershaw. (ref: 4905, 4941 & 4958) – noted.

3.7
Meeting at Low Greenfield with the residents of Low Greenfield and 
Ken Martin. 
(ref: 4889, 4890, 4939, 4951 & 4954) – Ken Martin met the concerned residents on 29th August. Mr. G. Schofield also was in attendance. The residents showed Mr. Martin the problems they had which were about quad bikes running over 
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the grass verges. Mr. Schofield said this was not being caused by Mr. Falshaw’s vehicles as the tracks of his bikes were different to those on the grass. Mr. Schofield asked the residents to sort the differences out with Tilhill as there was no ideal solution but he and they felt it was now better to draw a line under the whole affair.

The residents thanked Mr. Schofield for coming to the Meeting.

3.8
PC Ms. A. Peters is interested to know if the caravan site in Kettlewell is now open on a ‘permanent basis’ from National Parks. (verbal) – this was discussed with Mr. I. Mann, see above. Clerk awaiting information from CC Mrs. 
S. Marshall.

3.9
Christmas Tree on Village Green – Mrs. G. Wilkes. – As there is no electricity to light the tree available on the Green, this idea was abandoned.

County Councillors report

As there were no Councillors present – no report was made.
4.
Correspondence received.


4.1
YLCA – email re: Pay Negotiations. (ref: 4942) – noted.

4.2
IOG SALTEX exhibition. (ref: 4943) – noted.

4.3
CDC – Biodiversity Action Plan for CDC outside the Yorkshire Dales Park – 
six week consultation period. (ref: 4944) – noted.

4.4
NYCC – Craven Area Committee Agenda. (ref: 4945) – noted.

4.5
NYCC – Closure of Post Offices + download from ‘postwatch.’ (ref: 4946)


- noted.

4.6
Safer Craven Community Partnership – Youth Offending Team.

 (ref: 4947) – noted.

4.7
Newsletter for Voluntary Organisations & community Groups. The Hub.


(ref: 4948) – noted.

4.8
Airedale NHS Trust – Invitation to Hospital open day. (ref: 4952) 


– noted.

4.9
CPS – Annual Update. (ref: 4955) – noted.

4.10
 YLCA – Supporting Larger Councils & White Rose Update. (ref: 4959) 


- noted.

4.11
 Clerks & Councils Direct. (ref: 4960) – noted.

4.12
CDC - 2007 Area Forum Meetings. (ref: 4961) – noted.

4.13
email YLCA Supporting larger Councils booking form. (ref: 4962) – noted.
5.
Finance.


5.1
HSBC Community A/c details. (ref: 4948) – noted.
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5.2
 Village Green at Cray request for payment. (ref: 4936)


Payment made. (ref: 4938) – noted.
6.
Planning.


6.1
YDNPA – Planning Committee Applications. (ref: 4953) – noted.

6.2
YDNPA – Planning Committee Applications. (ref: 4956) – noted.
7.
 Any other business.


7.1
Clerk reported that he had been in touch with CDC re: speed limit in Buckden. He was informed this would be implemented this autumn. (ref: 4965).

There was no other business; Mr. Schofield closed the Meeting at 9.35pm.
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